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Bishop of Galloway

Christmas 2020

My Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

For the past 9 months the coronavirus has dominated our lives. The virus has dictated what we can and particularly what we cannot do. The virus has caused some to lose jobs and livelihood, many live with financial uncertainty and students have had their studies continually disrupted. Many of us also have lost close family and friends, who have become victims of this deadly virus.

Christmas is the time when we normally come together, and many had hoped for a Christmas truce, a break in the restrictions, but the virus has not declared a truce and it is when we come together that the virus spreads. Normally at Christmas our love for our family and friends brings us close, this Christmas our love for our family and friends compels us to keep apart, and severely limit the number of people whom we meet.

The Christmas message this year is the same as ever. It is a message of hope. For us followers of Jesus our hope is in God whom comes among us. In becoming one of us God takes on our frailty and the limitations of our humanity. Jesus’ coming does not take away our suffering but he embraces it and shares it.

There is of course hope for everyone in the fight against the virus because there is now a vaccine. We will of course need to be patient since it will be several months before enough people are vaccinated for the restrictions on our life to be removed. When you are offered the vaccine do take up that offer for only when there sufficient immunity in our community, herd immunity, will the weak and vulnerable be safe.

This Christmas, despite the restrictions we face, as we celebrate the coming of the child Jesus, the prince of peace among us, may our hope in God be strengthened and our patience increased as we face the difficult and uncertain future that lies ahead.

May God’s blessing be with us all this Christmastide.

+William Nolan
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